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Which Heart for February

First of all, don’t freak out by the cover art. We haven’t “gone
Catholic.” The picture is of the “Sacred Heart of Jesus” from our Roman
Catholic friends. We have theological differences about how this image
receives “devotion” in the Roman Catholic Church, but we really have no
problem with the image itself. Let me explain.

It is February. This month includes Valentine’s Day. It is represented
by a heart. Our modern celebration is all about “love” and includes cards,

flowers, candies, and many a disappointed heart when expressions of love (which took a lot of
courage to state publically for some) are rejected. This modern celebration has dropped “Saint:
from the name. Saint Valentine was a third century clergyman – either a priest or a bishop – in the
Roman Empire who ministered to persecuted Christians. He was martyred and his body buried on 
February 14. That’s where we get the date. From the High Middle Ages, his Saints’ Day has been
associated with a tradition of courtly love (you know, Knights and Damsels in distress and all that).
That’s where the “love” part comes from. Throw out the “saint” and the “courtly love” and you have
what we have today - another “Hallmark Holiday” and an opportunity for Hershey, Lindt, and all the
others to make a buck off of human hormones. (Did that sound cynical??)

Anyway, that’s one heart to choose from for February. The other is that heart I started talking
about, the “Sacred Heart of Jesus.” The Sacred Heart is often depicted in Christian art as a flaming
heart shining with divine light, pierced by the lance-wound, encircled by the crown of thorns,
surmounted by a cross, and bleeding. That’s Jesus on the cross for us! More than that though, it
depicts the long-suffering love and compassion of the heart of Christ towards humanity. So, your
choice is a heart emptied of all real meaning and used to make a buck or the heart of Jesus for the
salvation of all mankind. Not just from a Christian point of view, but overall, the second sounds to
me like an infinitely better heart for February and any time.

The long-suffering and compassionate heart of Jesus is what we need, what everyone
needs, and that is what we will be focusing on this Lenten season. The special Lenten services in
the evenings will look at the Seven Words spoken by Jesus from the Cross. Each one will show in
a different way the suffering and loving heart of Jesus toward mankind whom He came to save by
His death and resurrection. For instance, the first Wednesday service will look at when Jesus said,
“Father, forgive them.” Even as our sin was causing the need for Jesus’ horrendous death on the
cross, He did not lash out in Divine retribution, but rather, He asked His Father to forgive us. That
forgiveness could only come by Jesus’ sacrifice for us because the Law and it’s penalty of death
against us had to be satisfied. Jesus speaking forgiveness from the cross; that’s exactly the long-
suffering love and compassion of the heart of Jesus our Savior for us! We will continue to look at
the rest of those beautiful words of Jesus from the cross that He spoke until He died and that
Roman spear pierced His heart in death. (Lent may end there and with His burial but, you know
that’s NOT how things end. Easter victory will come.)

So, two hearts for February. Go ahead; buy that card, flowers, and candy if you want. But
remember that all human love is imperfect and often doesn’t last. But, the love of God in Christ is
perfect and lasts forever. The heart of God in Christ is long-suffering and compassionate to all
sinners. Won’t you choose that heart and come an revel in that love, especially with our special
Lenten services this year, and all through Lent, right into Easter? 

In Christ,

Pastor Jankens



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

 February 2024
  

    1 2 3
9 am Spruce Up Day

4
8:45 am Sunday School
10 am    Divine Service

Flowers: Teeny Teichmiller

and Joyce Rowe

5 6 7
10:00 am LifeLight
                Bible Study

8 9 10
10 am Knit/Crochet
           Service Project

11
8:45 am Sunday School
10 am    Divine Service
4 pm Mardi Gras Bingo
         Party

Flowers: Anne Gotch

12 13
1:00 pm Ladies Bible
              Study
6:30 pm  Elders

14
6:30 pm Lent Mid-week
              Service

15 16 17
10 am LWML

18
8:45 am Sunday School
10 am    Divine Service

Flowers: Marian Handley

19 20 21
6:30 pm Lent Mid-week
              Service

22
NEWSLETTER
DEADLINE

23 24
10 am LWML Zone           
           Service Project 

25
8:45 am Sunday School
10 am    Divine Service

Flowers: Kathy Hays

26 27 28
6:30 pm Lent Mid-week
              Service

29   



Special Days for the Month of
February 

Birthdays

Kathy Hays 2/2

Dewayne Coan 2/2

Norma Lampitt 2/3

Natalia Hudson 2/6

Teeny Teichmiller 2/8

Debbie Hamilton 2/9

Renee Smith 2/9

Collin Jankens 2/12

Spencer Cameron-Morin 2/16

Isaac Dale 2/18

Chad Nelson 2/21

Sieglinde Roberson 2/25

Baptism Birthdays

Robert Jochum 2/1

Amelia Cameron-Morin 2/8

Jason Moody 2/13

Judy Jankens 2/15

Chloe Bales 2/15

Zachary Williams 2/18

David Jankens 2/18

Collin Jankens 2/20



Board of Elders News

Greetings from the Board of Elders,

 It has been encouraging to see our pews more filled at our services recently, as we see
some new faces, along with some long absent faces returning after having missed some during
the holidays and due to illnesses.

As we prepare to enter the Lenten Season, we would like to encourage everyone to join us
at our mid-week services as well. 

• 2/14/24 – Ash Wednesday Service – 6:30PM / with Wednesday services continuing
weekly through 3/20/23 

• 3/28/24 – Maundy Thursday Service – 6:30PM 
• 3/29/24 – Good Friday Service – 6:30PM 
• 3/31/24 – Easter Sunday Service (we will not be holding a Sunrise Service on Easter

Sunday) 

Our Sunday morning Bible study continues to be blessing to those who attend, and
attendance has been good, so we would invite you to join us as we study God’s Word together and
interact with each other in Sunday School. Our Wednesday Bible Study has resumed as well.

The Elders are continuing to contact those we see absent from service, but everyone can
assist in this, if you notice someone missing and would like the Elders to contact them during the
week, please let one of us know as you leave service that Sunday.

Please feel free to engage any of the Elders in conversation or approach us with any
questions or needs that you may have.

May the Lord bless and keep each of you always.

Your brother in Christ,

Tim Smith / 205-492-0235



Board of Education News

Happy Valentines Day!

As I look around the church on Sunday, I see love. Whether it’s the couple who has been
married for 67 years with the twinkle in their eyes, or the newlyweds of a month holding hands
during the service, a greeting when coming into church or a handshake going out, it reminds me
of what Jesus taught all of us: “of these, love is the greatest”. February is the month designated
for love. On February 11th, the Board of Education will be “Sharing the Love” with goodie bags.

Pastor Jankens has begun first communion instruction with River Nelson, Hazzie Bales and
Amelia Morin. Please keep them in your prayers.

The expression “you learn something new every day” can be applied to Christian instruction
(whether it’s one of Pastors sermons or it’s one of the many Bible classes offered). Please check
out the list below and decide which one you would like to try out to see what fits!

Sunday School and Adult Bible class: 8:45 am

Second Tuesday Ladies Bible study: 1:00 pm with Marty

Every Wednesday Bible class: 10:00 am with Pastor (on hiatus during Lent. Re-starting
after Easter)

Third Saturday Men’s Bible class: 9:00 am with Dan Dahlke (beginning after Easter)

Third Saturday LWML: 10:00 am Bible study with Judy

Can’t wait to see you!

As always in Christ,

Anne Gotch (256-636-4288)

LWML News

The LWML will host a Zone Service Project day on Saturday, February 24th 10:00 AM to
Noon. Backpacks will be filled with personal care items  for the homeless. Each society will collect
and bring items to sort and fill backpacks.  The morning will start with a devotion focused on  Lent. 
Light refreshments and lunch will be provided.  All of our ladies are invited and encouraged to join
us for fellowship and a chance for service.

The new green paraments were dedicated on Sunday, Janurart 14th. Thank you to all that
helped and contributed to purchase them . They will adorn our altar for many years. 

Monthly LWML meetings will  continue to be on the third Saturday at 10:00 AM and also a
Bible study on the second Tuesday every month at 1:00  PM. 

Ladies come and join us in Bible study, fellowship, and to “Serve The Lord With Gladness”.



Board of Evangelism News

Thank you, members of Trinity, for all the times you have demonstrated Christ’s love and
compassion to those in need! Now we need your help with two special opportunities given
us to show our care and concern for others.  

Trinity has been contacted by Wallace State Community College asking us to participate
in a “donation rotation” of essential items for their Lions’ Kitchen Food Pantry which is open
to any student who needs food assistance. The number of students in need using the
pantry has tripled in the past year and donations are needed more than ever. The Board
of Evangelism feels this will give us a connection to Wallace students and an opportunity
to witness Christ’s love. Each month Trinity will be asked to donate a specific pantry item,
such as pasta, peanut butter, etc. Our item for February is pasta of any type. We will
collect the pasta items the whole month of February. Contact Paula Wiram (205) 446-8206
for more information.

Trinity’s other opportunity to show God’s love and care in our community is the
Knapsacks for Kids program. Currently the program provides bags of food for about 100
children in need. Trinity, along with many other churches in the community, provide the
supplies and pack these bags which are taken to Hanceville School where they are
distributed every Friday to the children who   have qualified for the program. This gives
these children food on weekends when they do not have access to school lunches. We,
the members of Trinity, continue to provide boxed YooHoo drinks to go in these bags.
Contact Linda Durand (256) 339-2269 for more information.

Collection boxes for both these projects will be available in the fellowship hall and in the
narthex of the church if you would like to contribute. Monetary donations are also
appreciated.  

Thank you, Trinity church family for any help you can give on these projects.  

Mardi Gras Bingo Party
Get ready for a fun evening of fellowship! Everyone is invited to join us on February 11th

beginning at 4 pm in the fellowship hall for an exciting game of Bingo. We ask each person
to bring a wrapped white elephant gift to be put in the prize pool. It can even be something
around your house that you no longer need or would just like to get rid of.  Since Fat
Tuesday will be two days later, the Board of Evangelism will provide a Mardi Gras supper
with Black Beans and Rice, Gumbo, Jambalaya, salad, and drinks. Please bring a dessert
to share and invite your friends for some good Christian fellowship. 

In His service,
Margie Burkart 
256-531-4122   



Board of Stewardship News

Caring for My Neighbor

If any of the Ten Commandments might tempt us to think that keeping the Law is easy, it
would be the Fifth Commandment. After all, how hard is it to get through life without
murdering somebody? The vast majority of people can handle that!

But Jesus famously blows up this notion by pointing out that the command, “you shall not
murder,” goes much deeper - down to the heart. 

You have heard that it was said to those of old, “You shall not murder; and whoever
murders will be liable to judgment.” But I say to you that everyone who is angry with
his brother will be liable to judgment; whoever insults his brother will be liable to the
council; and whoever says, “You fool!” will be liable to the hell of fire. (Matt. 5:21–22)

Hatred and disdain come from the same sort of crookedness of heart as murder. With both
murder and hatred, you look down on another person and think them of little worth. 

In the Small Catechism, Luther also points out that every “do not” in the commandments
also includes a “do this:” “We should fear and love God so that we do not hurt or harm our
neighbor in his body but help and support him in every physical need” (SC, Fifth
Commandment, emphasis added).

We are not called merely to avoid evil; we must also do positive good. 

So when Jesus drew near to us and became our neighbor by taking up our humanity, He
came not only to avoid harming us, but He came to positively help us, bless us and serve
us. 

We are now called to show the love to our neighbors that Christ showed to us. Your
neighbor is yet another gift that God has given you that requires your stewardship. We are
called to show mercy, to be kind, to love and serve our neighbor. One aspect of this
stewardship is financial: our neighbors need us to support the church’s work so that they
can hear the Gospel and come to faith. Our neighbors need the church’s alms and mercy
work. Our neighbors need our faithful service in all we do in the name of Christ.



Board of Property News

Spruce Up Day

Help is needed to spruce up the rooms behind the choir loft. The properties board has
scheduled a workday, Saturday, February 3rd at 9:00 am. Plans are to remove the old
carpet. If you would like to help mask will be made available or you can bring your own.
Your help to get this part of our sanctuary cleaned and in order is appreciated. If you have
any questions, see Kay Michelfelder.



Thank You!

I would like to take the time to say thank you to the Trinity congregation for your
continued support and encouragement since our family first started to attend in June 2022.
At the onset you enveloped us into the warmth of Christian love. I distinctly remember a
voice within my soul as I stepped inside the front door say, “Home.” It was not a
coincidence that the Holy Spirit led us to attend that fateful Sunday service. 

Soon thereafter my health deteriorated. But, with the addition of this church family,
and it was (is) a family as Pastor Jankens declared, we felt the outpouring of your care,
concern, and prayers. To which the circumstances of my serious health conditions were
chronicled in my recently published memoir, God is Good: A Journey to Complete Trust. 

The book launch and signing event in December was a success due to the
attendance of Trinity’s members. Once more, thank you for loving, encouraging, and
supporting our little family as you do. 

Blessings,

Caroline Moody











Missionary News




